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y "The mission of
- ) schools and teachers
~ is to develop an
understanding of alli
that is true, good and
beautiful."

Pope Francis (Oct 2017)




St Bernadette’s RCP Newsletter

Friday 2nd November 
	Punctuality and Attendance

There have been 33 occasions of late arrivals this week. Please remember school doors open at 8:45 and close at 8:55

Attendance 

Nursery – 91.4%
Reception Buttons – 97.73%
Reception Smarties – 96.52%
Year 1 – 95..33%
Year 1/2 -96.33%
Year 2 – 96.67%
Year 3 – 100%
Year 3/4 – 99.31%
Year 4 – 100%
Year 5 – 99.33%
Year 5/6 – 97.99%
Year 6 -97.99%
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Together we Learn. Together we Achieve. Together we grow in God's Love.
We have had a very busy first week back with lots going on in school! We celebrated Mass together at 11am this Thursday for All Saints’ Day. The children celebrated Mass beautifully and joined in with all responses and hymns. Thank you for your continued support this year.
Open Evening for Reception 2019
We are holding an Open Evening for prospective parents of children starting Reception in September 2019.This will be on Wednesday 28th November 2018, in the School Hall from 4pm to 5pm.
There will be an introduction from Mr Proctor about how the school operates and afterwards, parents will have the opportunity to look around the school. 
Netball 
Well done once again to our Netball team. They played a League match this week and won 15 – 1! Fantastic Achievement! 
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Great Fire of London Day

All our Key Stage 1 children had a fantastic day today learning even more about the Great Fire of London! Their costumes looked amazing and they all had fun. Another brilliant learning experience for our children. Thank you to Mr Mills for coming in and telling us all about fireworks and Fire Safety on Bonfire Night. 
CRAFTY CHRISTINGLE: Sunday, 16th December 2018, 4-6pm at St Bernadette's Parish Centre and church.   Children and adults are invited to come along to have fun working together on a number of creative arts and crafts activities with an Advent focus (including making your own Christingle).  

Our Crafty Christingle craft-making activities will start in St Bernadette’s Parish Centre at 4pm, followed by a service in church, where children will be able to bring along their Christingles and have their cribs blessed.  We will round off our special celebration with refreshments in the Parish Centre.  Please note that children need to be accompanied and supervised by an adult.  If you and your family would like to participate in this very special celebration, please sign up on the booking sheets which will be displayed in both church porches from 4th November.
PTA – Some important information
Some dates for you diary

· Children can wear their own clothes on Friday 23rd November – Chocolate Donation please on this day.

· Children can also wear their own clothes on Friday 30th November – Bottle Donation please on this day.

Christmas Fair 

Our annual school Christmas Fair will be on Friday 30th November in the school hall from 5.30pm – 7.30pm. As ever we need your kind donations of toys, cakes, bottles and chocolate to make it a success!  

<<PTO>>

Food Bank
The Mini Vinnies will be collecting again this week on Tuesday 6th November for donations to the food bank. Thank you for all your kind donations for the foodbank during October.
Football and Netball Club

Please note that the Football and Netball clubs that run on Thursdays after school have now finished until Christmas. 
Healthy Tuck Shop

We are pleased to announce that we will be selling fruit and healthy snacks at break times for the junior children. These will be available to buy from the ‘Year 6 Tuck Shop Team’ on the playground. Everything is 20p. Thank you for all your support with changing Friday Treat Day too. Our year 6 team will start to look into a variety of treats that they can sell. These are also 20p each.
Breakfast and After School Club

Due to increased demands on the breakfast and after school club, if you do not need a place already booked please contact the office as soon as possible and this can be can be credited to your account. 
Important - Dates for Diary

There are some new dates below to add to your diaries

	Monday 5th Nov
	Year 5 trip to the Fire Station

	Friday 9th Nov
	Year 6 trip to the Fire Station

	Tuesday 13th Nov
	Year 6 SATS Meeting – School Hall – 5pm

	Wednesday 5th Dec
	Key Stage 1 Topic Finale – 2.45pm

	Thursday 6th Dec
	Nursery, Reception and Key Stage 1 Panto in school hall (2-3pm)

	Thursday 6th Dec
	Key Stage 2 Panto at Middleton Arena (1pm start)

	Tuesday 11th Dec
	Nursery Nativity – 10am in School Hall

	Tuesday 11th Dec
	Reception Nativity – 2pm in School Hall

	Friday 14th Dec
	Mince Pie and Merriment Morning – School Hall – 9am. Everyone welcome

	Tuesday 18th Dec
	Key Stage 1 Nativity – 2pm and 6pm in School Hall 

	Tuesday 18th Dec
	Year 3 trip to Marist Centre 

	Wednesday 19th Dec
	Year 3 trip to Marist Centre  

	Friday 21st Dec
	School closes at 1.30pm
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